
 
 

Dring Digest w/e 27 January 2023 
 
Dear Parents/Carers, 

 
 School Attendance Matters 

Going to school every day is a great 
way for your child to make friends.  
 
 
 
#GoingInNotMissingOut 
 

 
 

 
 NSPCC Number Day 

 We are delighted to be supporting the NSPCC by taking part in Number Day on Friday 3rd February 2023. 
  
Alongside our fun-filled day of maths games and activities, we would like the children to take part in 'Dress 
up for Digits'.  Pupils are asked to wear an item of clothing with a number on it (football shirt, cap, netball 
shirt etc.) Or get even more creative by dressing in a maths or numbers theme. To help raise money for the 
NSPCC, we are asking for a suggested donation of £2 and we’d love everyone in the school to take part in 
this special event. 
  
We ask that you bring donations for NSPCC to your class teacher on the day and our fundraising will help to 
support services such as Childline.  
  

Everything the NSPCC does protects children today and prevents abuse tomorrow. 
 

We’re really looking forward to all the fun of Number Day, and we really appreciate your support. All the 
money we raise at Dringhouses will make an enormous difference to children across the UK. 

  
 Strike Day – Wednesday 1st February 2023 

The upcoming strike action is a dynamic and challenging situation to navigate, and I’d like to thank those of 
you who have shown understanding, patience, and often solidarity with those taking strike action.  
 
Our initial estimates on staff who would be part of any strike action have now changed - and as a result, our 
response has had to. Staff will be supporting the strikes, however, also understand the need for families to 
plan for necessary childcare.  
 
Based on the number of staff who we expect to strike and/or may strike without notice (a number which has 
changed substantially in the last week) and therefore the capacity for the school to operate safely, I am in a 
position to be able to tell you that school will be closed on Wednesday 1st February to all children.  
 
We will be making phone calls to key individuals where a check in on that day is required, but will not be 
opening the school.  
 
As you would expect, we are rescheduling the Y2 trip to the Mosque on that day, as staffing is affected to an 
extent that prevents us from going.  
Please be aware of all the 4 dates below and prepare for the possibility of requiring emergency childcare. 
Keep in mind that if your child’s class is closed (because their usual teacher that day is striking), they would 
be unable to attend school.  
The full list of projected strike days affecting schools in York are as follows:  
Wednesday 1 February 2023: all eligible members in England and Wales.  



Tuesday 28 February 2023: all eligible members in the following English regions: Northern, North West, 
Yorkshire & The Humber.  
Wednesday 15 March 2023: all eligible members in England and Wales.  
Thursday 16 March 2023: all eligible members in England and Wales Thanks for your ongoing understanding 
at a time where the action of our staff is fully supported, but in a situation that we appreciate provides a 
significant challenge to families.  
Free School Meals 
If your child has an entitlement to free school meals due to your personal circumstances food vouchers will 
be issued via email.  If you are entitled to free school meals please ensure that the school holds the correct 
email address for you.  If you are unable to access this service via email please notify the school as soon as 
possible so alternative arrangements can be made. 
Thank you for your support. 
 

 Parent Governor Election 
Following the recent successful election of Kara Byworth to our school governing board we have another 
exciting opportunity for you to get involved too.  We are seeking another parent governor to join our board.  If 
you think you might interested or would like to know more information about the role please contact Mr 
Sutton. 
 

 Parent/Carer Audit 
We are currently collecting data in school regarding the professions of our parents and carers.  To help use 
gather this data please use the following link to complete a very short form 
https://forms.gle/ohkeFV1aiye2zsFG8   We are collecting this data to form a knowledge database, which we 
hope to be able to use to call on parents knowledge, skills and contacts within their profession to help the 
school with any potential future projects.  Many thanks. 
 

 Playtimes at Dring are changing… 
We are currently investing some time and money into the development of play at Dringhouses and this 
involves changing the culture around play and our play offer.  To help us develop this project we are asking if 
you have any of the following resources at home which you might be able to donate to the school to help us 
get ready for the project launch later this month (look out for more information on this) 

 Small world (cars, dolls, trains, playmobil, figurines etc) 

 Puzzles/Games  

 Dressing up costumes or hats 

 Crates 

 Off cuts of guttering/drain pipes 

 Planks of wood or slices of wood 

 Off cuts of artificial grass 

 Large plastic drums/buckets or cable drums 

 Pine cones and acorns (perhaps an afternoon in the spent in the woods seeing who can find the 
most might be lots of fun) 

 Old pots and pans and other cooking utensils (no glass please) 

 Chalks and crafting materials 
Please bring your donations to the main school office.  Thanks 
 

 YR6 SATS Parents Information Meeting 
Monday 30th January from 5pm until 6pm, Miss Swiers and the Y6 team will be hosting a meeting for parents 
of Yr6 pupils who will be sitting their SATs this year.  The aim is to speak to you about the SATs process and 
answer any questions or concern you might have.  
 

 Key Stage 2 – Parents Maths Event 
Parents of key stage children are invited to come into school at from 9am 10am on Friday 3rd February, to 
share with the children some mathematical based puzzles, games, challenges and quizzes.  We look forward 
to seeing you there! 

 
 Year 5 Parent PGL Meeting 

Thursday 2nd February from 3:30pm until 4pm, the Y5 team will be hosting a meeting for parents of Yr5 
pupils who will be visiting PGL next month.  The aim is to speak to you about this residential trip and answer 
any questions or concern you might have. 
 
 
 

https://forms.gle/ohkeFV1aiye2zsFG8


 Early Years & Key Stage 1 Party 
FODS are delighted to announce the return of the Early Years/KS1 party! Thursday 23rd February, 4:30-
6pm. Please pop the date in your diary - more details to follow soon. 
 

 Online Safety https://nationalonlinesafety.com/guides   #wakeupwednesday  
 

 

https://nationalonlinesafety.com/guides


 

COMMUNITY NOTICES 
 

YorOK and Shine 

https://www.yor-ok.org.uk/young-people/shine-new.htm 

Our Yor OK Shine page has information on what is happening in York throughout the school holidays, for 

children of all ages, young people and families. This includes a page for Holiday Activities and Food, HAF 

You can also search for activities and services for families by visiting our online search 

 York Family Information Service offers information to families on anything to do with family life in York, so no 

matter what your query, just ask! 

I don’t like cricket, I love it…..(admit it, you definately sang that line!) 

 

https://www.yor-ok.org.uk/young-people/shine-new.htm
https://www.yor-ok.org.uk/young-people/shine-new.htm
https://www.yor-ok.org.uk/2014%20YorOK%20Website/young-people/haf
https://synergy.york.gov.uk/Live/SynergyWeb/


 

 


